
9. NAMING OF RESERVES – SALISBURY STREET AND STANMORE ROAD 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Community Advocate Clare Sullivan, Community Secretary, DDI 372-2615 

Corporate Plan Output:   

 
 The purpose of this report is to ask the Board to recommend to the Council that four areas of land be 

named. 
 
 On 2 August 2000 the Board resolved: 
 

• Stanmore Road/Tuam Street Reserve 
 That the name Essex Reserve be recommended to the Parks and Recreation Committee for 

this reserve. 
 

• Nursery Road Reserve 
 That it be recommended to the City Streets Unit that this area of land which is at present legal 

road be named Welcome Rest and have its status formalised as a reserve. 
 

 84 Stanmore Road 
 That the name Cambridge Green be recommended to the Parks and Recreation Committee for 

this reserve. 
 
 The Parks and Waterways Unit and Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board has been waiting for a 

response from a letter to Mr Patrick Holland, the son of Doris Lusk after whom one of the reserves will 
be named.  No response has been received. 

 
 Recommendation: 1. Stanmore Road/Tuam Street Reserve 

  That the name Essex Reserve be given to this reserve. 
 
  2. Nursery Road Reserve 

   That this area of land which is at present legal road be named 
Welcome Rest and have its status formalised as a reserve. 

 
  3. 84 Stanmore Road 

   That the name Doris Lusk Corner be given to this reserve. 
 
  4. Salisbury Street Reserve 

   That the name Cambridge Green be given to this reserve. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the recommendations be adopted. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


